

Town of Blowing Rock ABC Board PO Box 413 Blowing Rock, NC 28605 Phone: (828) 295-7513

Susie Greene, Chairman Sylvia Tarleton, Member Jerry Starnes, Member Edith Nations, Manager

The members of the Blowing Rock ABC Board held their meeting on July 15, 2021. All members were present. Chair Susie Greene called the meeting to order. The members were then given the opportunity to excuse themselves if they had conflicts with any items on the agenda. None were reported. The minutes from the prior meetings were approved as presented by a unanimous vote.

The Finance Officer gave her report on sales ended on June 30, 2021. Sales were \$279,505.24. This was an increase from \$209,009.38 in June 2020.

Old Business:

- 1) The warehouse improvements are still an issue. A letter will be prepared addressing our concerns for the Manager to present at the Summer Conference in August.
- 2) The June 23th in store tasting was a success.
- 3) The year 2020-2021 ended with increased sales.
- 4) The Board will discuss pay increases.

New Business:

- 1) The Manager will redo the 2021-2022 grants to be dispersed to all interested parties.
- 2) The auditors will be in to finish the last part of the 2020-2021 audit.

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned. The next meeting will be on August 19, 2021 at 3:00 p.m. at the Blowing Rock ABC Store.

Following adjournment, the Board met in executive session to discuss pay rates. A decision was reached to give the staff a pay increase. The executive session was then adjourned

Edith Nations

Blowing Rock ABC Store Manager